
From: Murray, Susie
To: Rebecca Anaclerio
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] 595 Dutton Avenue Apartment project
Date: Thursday, August 11, 2022 12:18:00 PM

Good morning, Rebecca & Mark,
 
No decisions have been made; the project is a long way from being approved.  Both of the upcoming
meetings are ‘pre-application’ meetings, meaning they are both required before the City will accept
a formal entitlement application for the project. 
 
The Neighborhood Meeting provides an opportunity for neighbors to understand what’s being
proposed and to provide comments directly to the applicant.  These meetings are not recorded.
 
The Concept Design Review meeting is when the applicant team will introduce the conceptual plans
to the Design Review Board.  There will be not decision made at the meeting.  The purpose is to
allow the Board to give recommendations to both staff and applicant.  This meeting is recorded. 
Anyone that wishes to speak will be given the opportunity to do so. 
 
I will provide a copy of your comments to the Design Review Board, and I encourage you to voice
them at the Concept Design Review meeting as well.  Please attend both meetings as that will give
you a better understanding of what’s being proposed and let decision makers better understand
your concerns.  If you’d like to talk about the process more, I’m available by phone at 707-543-4348. 
I’ll also be at both meetings so please don’t hesitate to speak up at either meeting as I’m sure there
will be others that have similar questions.
 
Thank you for taking time to send in your comments.
 
Susie
 
Due to increased demand, limited resources, and time constraints, delays are expected in the City's
permit processing. The Planning Division anticipates returning to standard processing and response
times by Fall 2022. Thank you for your patience and understanding as City operations are
reestablished following the coronavirus pandemic.
 
Susie Murray | Senior Planner
Planning & Economic Development |100 Santa Rosa Avenue | Santa Rosa, CA 95404
Tel. (707) 543-4348 | Fax (707) 543-3269 | smurray@srcity.org
 

P Please consider the environment before printing.

I am working remotely during this time. The City of Santa Rosa has restricted City facilities to the public and is offering in-



person City Hall support by appointment only. The Planning and Economic Development Department has recently launched its
Planning Application Portal which contains process checklists for the majority of planning entitlements. You can also check on
the status of your permit application here. For general planning inquiries, please contact planning@srcity.org. To submit
permit application materials, please submit all required documents to permitsubmittal@srcity.org.
 
 
 
 

From: Rebecca Anaclerio  
Sent: Wednesday, August 10, 2022 9:45 PM
To: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Cc: Alvarez, Eddie <EAlvarez@srcity.org>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] 595 Dutton Avenue Apartment project
 
Hello Susie,
 
We just received the notice about the proposed 595 Dutton Avenue Apartment project. We plan to attend
the Zoom meetings next week and hope to have our concerns addressed at that time.  
 
We have lived at 520 Avalon Avenue for 30 years, and we have owned 516 Avalon Avenue for a year
now.  The proposed project will be directly behind our houses, and needless to say, we, and our
neighbors to the south of us, will bear the brunt of the impact of this project as proposed.   
 
It comes as no surprise that the Dutton Avenue property would be developed eventually, but we
anticipated a 1 or 2 story office or apartment building, not a 4 story monstrosity.  All we can picture is that
this building will loom over our backyard, block our morning light, spoil our view, possibly damage or kill
our existing trees and greenery, and add more traffic and noise to an already congested area.  A building
of this height would not fit with the existing neighborhood.  And what will this do to our property values? 
 
Our questions:
 
1. Have the project plans been approved by the City?  
 
2. What rights or say do we have as property owners in this plan approval process?
 
3. What type of reports (environmental, traffic, etc) have been done?  
 
We look forward to attending the meeting and having the opportunity to have our voices heard and our
concerns addressed.
 
Best regards,
 
Rebecca and Mark Anaclerio
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 








